
Dear parents and carers

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information 
already available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to 
legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for 
Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines. 

Information about students provided to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:
	ٚ year of schooling

	ٚ category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional

	ٚ level of adjustment provided.

This information assists schools to:
	ٚ formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools

	ٚ think about how they can improve the support provided to students with disability in schools

	ٚ develop teachers’ skills  so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 
educational outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more 
broadly for the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 
process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 
student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. 
All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure 
of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian 
Government’s Privacy Policy https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.

If you need an interpreter to assist you with your query please call 131 450 and ask for an interpreter 
in your language. Tell the operator the phone number you want to call and the operator will get an 
interpreter on the line to assist you with the conversation. You will not be charged for this service.

Kind regards

Principal

Note: The NSW Department of Education is responsible for the provision of translations of this letter. The Department made some minor 
changes to the original letter. These changes included using simpler language where required and the inclusion of a paragraph on how to 
use the telephone interpreter service to contact the school for more information if required.
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